ISRP Comment/Question: This project is intended to show whether redband trout exist in the North Fork Clearwater River basin, and to determine whether rainbow trout have introgressed into redband populations. It is of interest to know whether redband trout exist in the basin; however, if redbands are present, introgression is likely. In any case, knowledge that their gene pool now includes rainbow trout genes is of little utility primarily because there is no reasonable way to regain their original genetic structure. The best to be done now, is to stop stocking exotic rainbow trout. If a decision is made to continue stocking Dworshak Reservoir with trout, the brood stock should be from the native fishes. The project may have some potential benefit to the extent that remnant native populations can be identified, and the project should focus more an tasks related to this objective.
Response: The project sponsors concur that it is important to know whether redband exist in the basin. The sponsors also concur in recognizing the value of using native trout broodstock for stocking purposes, and identifying any remnant native populations. In addition, the project sponsors are interested in determining the extent to which mitigation stocking has influenced these native fish.

Scientific merits aside, the CBFWA decision not to fund this project in FY 2000 was a programmatic one, in that it was determined authorization of the proposed work was not adequately supported under existing Program measures.
